
Headquarters Library 
Construction FAQs

During construction, changes to the Headquarters Library hours and services may arise. We 
will communicate these changes as quickly as possible. Please continue to visit the SCPL 
website for the most up to date information. We look forward to this new addition to the 
Library and all it brings to Spartanburg.

What will be happening at the Headquarters Library during this time?

We do not anticipate closing the entire building, but any adjustments to Library hours or services will be 
communicated as soon as possible.

Meeting rooms at the Headquarters Library will be unavailable from April 2024 to the end of 2024. Please 
check the meeting room calendar on the Library’s website to find available meeting rooms at our branch 
locations.

Construction areas will be blocked off with signage, barricades, and fencing.

The Children’s Department disruptions include:

•	 The playground will remain closed during construction.

•	 Spark Space Jr. will be closed during construction.

•	 The play area in the Children’s Department will be unavailable.

•	 Programs, including story time, may take place in other areas of the Library. Changes will be made 		
	 available on the Library’s website and posted inside the building.

•	 Some bookshelves may be moved temporarily but remain in the Children’s Department.

The Teen Department disruptions include:

•	 Some bookshelves may be moved temporarily but remain close to the Teen Department.

•	 Programs may take place in other areas of the Library.

Library Administration will remain open during construction.

Some roads around the Library may close at certain times during construction. We will do our best to 
communicate any traffic disruptions ahead of time. For information on events happening in downtown 
Spartanburg during this time (for example, Spring Fling, the Spartanburg Criterium, etc.), please visit the City 
of Spartanburg Events website for more information.

We anticipate opening the Planetarium in the spring of 2025. Continue to visit our website for updates!
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